
 

                  Dalby State High School 

   Home Learning Policy  

 

▪ If the school is closed or locked down for a period of time, or students are at home in quarantine, 
teachers will provide learning materials to students remotely. If this occurs, the following plan 
will be enacted: 

 
➢ Many teachers and classes already have well established online learning processes in place. 

These include OneNote, Learning Place, email communication and others. Teachers will 
continue to use these existing processes.  

 
➢ Teachers and classes that do not have these established processes, will use email 

communication. This would include: 
o Teacher to email Powerpoint presentations, worksheets, notes, activities etc. to students. 
o Teacher to respond to questions from students and parents, correct tasks that have been 

sent and provide feedback. 
o Students are expected to submit assessment to teachers by email or post, in line with 

relevant due dates. 
 

➢ Some families may need to be provided with hard copies of resources. This will be facilitated 
through collection from school or the post. This is largely due to limited access to quality 
internet and / or a lack of computer resources in the home. An opportunity to request hard 
copies will be provided.  
 

➢ Bunya Campus residential students will have their home learning program individually case 
managed by a Bunya Campus staff member. 

 
➢ Subjects with a high level of practical learning cannot be effectively delivered remotely. These 

subjects will have missed practical learning made up at a later date. Theory work that aligns 
closely with missed practical learning will be forwarded to students. 
 

➢ Students with a disability and students on an Individual Curriculum Plan will have year level 
appropriate materials either emailed, collected from the school or posted home. 
 

➢ Students with a disability will also be provided with access to current online resources such 
as Reading Eggs, IXL and Study Ladder. 
 

➢ Any student requiring access to Guidance Officers or any other personal support can do so 
by calling the school on 07 4669 0900. 
 

➢ Other online options and resources for students and parents: 
o https://education.qld.gov.au/curriculum/learning-at-home 
o https://learningplace.education.qld.gov.au/ 

 
▪ Please follow the school’s Facebook page and check your email regularly for updates and 

live broadcasts.  

https://education.qld.gov.au/curriculum/learning-at-home
https://learningplace.education.qld.gov.au/

